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Motion:   
 
I move to amend 2023 as follows:  
 
IPhA recognizes the increasing role of artificial intelligence in pharmacy practice.  Licensed pharmacists are 
responsible for patient care and outcomes, critically assessing AI recommendations while retaining full 
accountability for clinical decisions.  
 
IPhA supports the use of artificial intelligence in healthcare limited to the role of gathering data, analyzing 
trends, and as a clinical assistant tool in the pharmacist clinical decision making and recommendations for 
therapeutic options for a patient’s care.  
 
IPhA opposes the use of artificial intelligence in any way to that replaces or supersedes a pharmacist’s or other 
health care healthcare provider’s scope of practice, duty of care, or patient access to care.  practice or delivery 
and duty of care for a patient. 
 
IPhA encourages training for pharmacists, pharmacist extenders, and other healthcare workers and healthcare 
professionals on how AI systems work, including their limitations, potential for bias, and how to interpret AI 
recommendations.  
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Background:  
  
Aligns with the Artificial Intelligence Use in Pharmacy Practice policy passed at the 2024 APhA House of 
Delegates.   
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